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Fellow Lions and Guests,

It is my pleasure and honour, with Lion John, to welcome you all to the 45thAnnual Convention of Lions Clubs International, District 105D at Wokefield Park, Reading.  We are calling it the Diamond Convention as 2010 sees the 60th Anniversary of the introduction of Lionism to this country.
Many of you will have been to Convention before but there will be many for whom this is the first time.  You are especially welcome and I hope that this will be the first of many Conventions that you attend. I have tried to respond to requests for changes and the programme does have a different look.   Whether you are “a new comer” or, “old hand” I hope that you will have an enjoyable weekend in good company and have the opportunity to meet old friends and make interesting new acquaintances.
My District Convention Committee, chaired by Lion Barry Kemp, and the Host Committee from the Lions Club of Fleet, chaired by PDG Fred Massey, has worked extremely hard to ensure that this will be the best Convention yet. We have a world renowned expert in his field, Ian Murdoch, from Moorfields Hospital as our keynote speaker.  We also have workshops which I am sure will be of interest to you.  There are also several resolutions which may lead to interesting debate.
We are delighted to welcome Past International Director, Lion Dr Patti Hill and her husband Lion Greg Holmes from the Edmonton Host Lions Club.  She is a very interesting and friendly person, like all Lions, and I am confident that she will bring an interesting and thought provoking perspective of Lionism to our weekend, which will be a true reflection of our International President, Eberhard Wirf’s theme Move to Grow.  I am confident that you will all give her an unforgettable, traditional 105D welcome and share your friendship and fellowship with her throughout the weekend.
The timetable is very tight and to ensure we get the best from the day, I shall be moving through the agenda quickly and to assist in this, I ask that you read through the reports beforehand and inform the District Officer concerned (copied to me) of any questions you may wish to ask during the business session prior to Convention.
This will allow us to get through the business speedily whilst allowing you to have your say.

I should like to thank all those who have worked so hard to ensure that this weekend is a success and express the hope that you will enjoy the social activities and benefit from the business session and Sunday Forums, as well as having an excellent weekend of friendship and fellowship.
Yours very sincerely in Lionism,

DG Judith
